
Northern Athletics Annual Open Meeting 12 November 2011 

Big Turn out at Annual Open Meeting  

Northern Athletics held their Annual Open Meeting at Trafford on 12 November, a very well 

attended meeting saw Bill McGuirk (North East Counties) elected as President for the 

coming year. As a journalist Bill has been a reporter on athletics in the North East for many 

years, he is also an active member of North East Counties AA committee, being its currently 

chairman. 

We wish Bill an enjoyable 12 months as President of our Association.  

 

Bill receives his chain of office from retiring President Les Outwin 

 


